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05.08.2024 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I hope this letter finds you and your family well and enjoying the summer break. I am writing to 

inform you about a significant change in our school schedule that will affect all students and staff 

members. 

We have extensive building works currently underway at Holmleigh. Despite our best efforts, the 

works will not be completed as scheduled. 

In consultation with the Governors and Hackney Education, we will be opening the school later than 

planned. The new opening date will be Thursday 5th September. This decision was made after 

careful consideration and in the best interest of ensuring a safe and prepared environment for our 

students and staff. 

We understand that this change may cause inconvenience and disrupt your plans. Please know that 

we did not take this decision lightly. Several factors contributed to this delay, including construction 

delays and health and safety measures. Our primary concern is to ensure that when we do open, we 

can provide a safe, productive, and welcoming environment for everyone. 

The last day of the academic year will now be Wednesday 23rd July 2025. 

Your support and understanding during this time are greatly appreciated. If you have any questions, 

please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Thank you for your cooperation and continued partnership. We look forward to welcoming our 

students back to school on Thursday 5th September. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Margaret Mary Boateng 

Headteacher 


